## THE VERNON NASH ANTIQUE CAR CLUB

## NEWSLETTER JUNE 1987

Dear Folks,

June is almost through and no news letter yet, you say! Well better late than never.

There will be a car show at Auto Service Co., many thanks to Ed Christiansen. Cars can be taken along on Saturday morning 27th June and picked up on the afternoon of 28th. Contact Ed for more details.. if he hasn't contacted you already (456 - 7611).

The Model T group from Texas will be arriving in mid July and, thanks to Evelyn Nash, we are going to celebrate with a picnic at Evelyn's home (511 Betty, Slaterville) on Friday July 17th at 7pm. We'll meet at the Golden North Motel at 6.30 to escort our visitors to the event.

There are no club plans to visit Central for the 4th July celebrations this year. The Parade organisers at Central would be very pleased to see any of us who make the trip, however. Anyone going with a car to run in the parade should just show up and join in, you will be welcome.

Thanks to my wife, Isa, the Sunday rally finished off well with a nice tea. Thanks for the goodies Isa (seems funny coming from me doesn't it! but there, I am saying it from the club!!). I hope no permanent brain damage resulted from the peculiarly Irishstyle competition.

Carl Jeglum has not found the gavel since the last meeting, and wonders if anyone has seen a lost piston. If you know where it is, please let him know... he needs to have his symbol of power back.

That's all for this month,

Roger Smith.